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Mr. Charles T. Corley, Secretary 

Florida Department of Elder Affairs 

4040 Esplanade Way 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-7000 

 

Dear Secretary Corley: 

 

We have concluded our review of selected Department of Elder Affairs (Department) service 

contracts/grant agreements in effect on or after July 1, 2010, and related management activities.  Our 

review focused on compliance with the following statutory requirements: 

 

 Service contracts/grant agreements must contain a clear scope of work.  

 Service contracts/grant agreements must contain deliverables that are quantifiable, measurable, 

verifiable and directly related to the scope of work. 

 Service contracts must contain financial consequences for non-performance. 

 Contract managers must enforce performance of the contract terms and conditions; review and 

document all deliverables for which payment is requested by vendors; and provide written 

certification of the Department’s receipt of goods and services. 

 

We reviewed one service contract and 18 grant agreements, six of which were executed on or after July 1, 

2010.  There are several areas where improvements can be made.   

 

Scope of Work and Deliverables  

Service and grant agreements must contain clear scopes of work, deliverables directly related to the 

scopes of work, minimum required levels of services, criteria to successfully evaluate satisfactory 

performance, and compensation for each deliverable.  This structure is very important for payment 

processing; without it, the Department cannot gauge whether the State is receiving value, and payments 

may be delayed by requests for additional documentation.  In some cases, if any of these elements are 

missing, the only mechanism to provide payment to vendors may be through executed settlement 

agreements. 

 

Four of the six grant agreements executed on or after July 1, 2010, did not contain deliverables that reflect 

the services required in the scopes of work.  Section 215.971 (2), Florida Statutes, became effective on 

July 1, 2010, and requires agreements with recipients to contain a provision dividing the agreement into 

quantifiable units of deliverables that must be received and accepted in writing by the Department before 

payment.  Additionally, each deliverable must be directly related to the scope of work and must specify 

the required minimum level of service to be performed and the criteria for evaluating the successful 

completion of each deliverable.   

 

 

 








